CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes from the February 3, 2014 Board Meeting

Harwich Community Center

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Bob Breault, Dick Connolly, Paul Donnelly,  Brian Hastings,  John Hession, Terry Moran, Dave Noonan and Commissioner Charles Salerno

Meeting called to order at 9:30 AM, by Commissioner Salerno

Approval of the Minutes:

Motion by Hession

Move to approve the minutes of the December 2, 2013 meeting

Seconded and approved

Treasurer’s Report – John Hession

Treasurer Hession reviewed the balance sheet with previous year comparison; profit and loss and the profit and loss budget vs. actual.

Motion by Annesi

Move to accept the Treasurer’s report

Seconded and passed

Audit of CCSSL:
Independent Audit was conducted by Edward Jay

Motion by Connolly

Move to accept Audit

Seconded and accepted.

Treasurer Hession suggested that two people be on the Audit Committee for the sake of consistency, in case something happens to one of the auditors.

Committee Reports:


a)  Open Division Committee – Dick Carroll


     The committee recommended that it be called the MASTERS Division


     The Division will consist of retired players


     29 retired players called 26 said yes 


     Tuesday & Thursday games – Field TBD


     Committee recommended a nominal “league membership” fee  

     Rules committee will adjust rules for this division


     Motion by Connolly

     Move to accept the recommendation of the committee to name the division the   

     Masters Division

     Seconded and pass without dissent

     Motion by Hession

     Move to accept a nominal fee of $20 to play in the Masters Division

     Seconded and passed without dissent
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b) Pool Player Report
     Van K. submitted a report at the last meeting

     The Board will postpone any action until the spring

Old Business:


a)  Division 1 Report – Paul Donnelly  

 
     46 paper applications thus far


     No PEAC assignments yet


b)  Division 2 – Brian Hastings


     PEAC Committee – N. Harris, J. DeVoe, J. Harper, J. Fitzpatrick, B. Eagan & J. Callahan

     8 names for managers – the Commissioner will not appoint them today
     The Commissioner recommends the 6 names above for the PEAC

     Motion by Moran to accept

     Seconded and approved without dissent
c)  Division 3 – Dick Connolly

     PEAC Committee: V. Khachadoorian, J. Graziosi, J. Wilsack, D. James & H. Bowen

     Lost several players to the Masters Division

     7 have requested to go down to division 2

     At this rate we cannot field 5 teams

     1 Manager so far

     Motion by Hession to accept PEAC names

     Seconded and approved without dissent

d)  New Player Evaluation Dates – Dave Noonan

      Reconsidered the previously agreed upon dates because of the Easter holiday

      New dates recommended are:  April 26, 30 & May 3.

      Motion by Connolly to accept new dates

      Seconded and passed without dissent

      Local newspaper will start in mid Feb.

      We will have a table at the Cape Cod Mall, a few hours each month beginning in Feb.

      Request to have a banner for use at the mall.

      Motion by Connolly to have a CCSSL Banner made for use at the Mall etc..

      Seconded and passed without dissent. 
The Commissioner announced that Terry Moran was responsible for getting a $2000 donation, for the Classic, from the Cape Cod Chamber of Commerce (sports division).
Fees for the Classic have been raised by $25 and at this point it looks as if we will have more teams participating this year

The following year, Wayne is looking into adding a women’s Division
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New Business:


a)  Flax Pond/New Harwich Field – Charlie Salerno


     Currently more work is needed on Flax Pond Field

     CCSSL will not use it this year


     Ezra Baker Field – the shed is being torn down.  Field available 5 days a week
 
     A new shed will be erected.

     Harwich Fields –

     CCSSL has exclusive use of Memorial


     We have been offered use of the new Universal Field but we will opt for Potter 

     more often than not.


     Kelley 1 – we have put in for full use

     Kelley 3 – sporadic use


     Sandy Pond and Homer – we have not scheduled yet.


     We may have some games under the lights at Homer


b)  Budget – John Hession


     After discussion it was recommended by the Treasurer to table the budget until the 


     next meeting;


     Motion by Hession to table  approval the Budget until the meeting.


     Motion seconded and passed without dissent

c)  League Assignments – all


     This was done at the last meeting; the Commissioner was given a copy of the updated 

     Assignments


d)  League Calendar – all


     Calendar will be tweaked as some events have had date changes 

e) & f) League Divisions and Divisional Change Request – all


     The Commissioner requested that a list of each of the division members (categorized

                   by age) be made, so we know what we have.  Color code the list and indicate those 


      who have requested movement up or down.


     Terry Moran will make the master list


g)  Pitching Screens – DeCost


     Presented the pros and cons of the use of the pitching screen


     Screen was used for the Fall League and it went well


     Discussion ensued


     Motion by Connolly to provide protective equipment for pitchers (chest protector,


     Shin guards and face mask) use by the pitchers will be optional.


     Seconded by Moran.


     Motion passed: 7 ayes and 1 nay (Annesi)

Round Table:


Paul Donnelly would like to call those people who came to last years’ try-outs but 

             did not join our league. Maybe they would be interested this year Dave has the names 

             and numbers
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Rocco Annes – We could have a picnic at the Brewster VFW 7/19.
This will be discussed at the next meeting.

Banquet – Yarmouth House price per plate is $36

Trophy prices will remain the same as last year

Terry Moran- CC Chamber of Commerce is looking to do more with us.  The ECAC will be 

coming up.  We will ask for volunteers.

We need First Aid kits for each team

Bob Breault will get prices for the first aid kits

Dave Noonan handed out recruiting brochures and posters.

Next Meeting will be Tuesday 2/25/2014 @ 10 PM
Meeting adjourned at 12:35 PM
Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary
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